Trenton, Florida

November 19, 1991


The Gilchrist County School Board met in special session at the Trenton School Auditorium on Tuesday, November 19, 1991 at 7:00 P.M. with the following members present:

Gary Rexroat, Chairman of the Board

Raymond Hutchinson

Carol Hyde

Ronnie Smith

James “Buddy” Vickers

The meeting was opened with prayer and pledge to the flag.  The following business was transacted:

AGENDA


The agenda was approved by the Board on a motion by Raymond Hutchinson, seconded by James “Buddy” Vickers.

BOARD RE-ORGANIZATION

The Superintendent assumed the duties of Gilchrist County School Board Chairman for board re-organization.


Carol Hyde nominated Gary Rexroat for chairman of the Gilchrist County School Board for 1991-92 term.  The motion was seconded by Ronnie Smith.  The Board concurred unanimously.


James “Buddy” Vickers nominated Carol Hyde as Vice Chairman for the 1991-92 term.  Raymond Hutchinson seconded the motion.  The Board concurred unanimously.


The Board agreed unanimously that regular monthly board meeting should be held on the 1st Tuesday of each month at 9:00 A.M. in the Commissioners Room in the Gilchrist County Courthouse.  The motion was made by Raymond Hutchinson, seconded by Carol Hyde.

ASBESTOS RE-INSPECTION CONTRACT

The Superintendent updated the Board on the requirement for re-inspection before the end of July 1992.  We have a contract through the North East Florida Educational Consortium for having the re-inspection completed in 1992.  Evan Environmental and Geological Company is to conduct the re-inspection.

EXTENDING MUSIC & WORTH’S CONTRACT


The Superintendent recommended that the Board extend the Trenton School Project contract with Music and Worth Construction for 45 days due to delays caused by change orders.  The cost of the extension is $8,000.00.  The Board accepted the recommendation on a motion by Raymond Hutchinson, seconded by Carol Hyde.

TRENTON SCHOOL SITE COMMITTEE REPORT


Trenton School Site Committee members present to report to the School Board were Charles Watson, Chairman; John Helton; James “Buddy” Vickers; Terry Owens; Ricky Slaughter; Charlotte Kearney and Jim Surrency, advisor.  A well prepared, informative report with a slide presentation was given by Mr. Watson.  After a discussion the committee was commended by the Superintendent and School Board on a well prepared report.  The Board accepted the report on a motion by Carol Hyde, seconded by Ronnie Smith.

CHILD RELEASE

The Superintendent recommended the acceptance of Gloria Kay Hunter and Philip Valenzuela on a trial basis pending behavior at school.  The Board accepted the recommendation on a motion by James “Buddy” Vickers, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson.  Each student’s conduct will be monitored frequently.

BIDS
1.
Well, Trenton Special Facilities – The Superintendent recommended the bid for the well at Trenton School be awarded the lowest bidder, Cannon Well Drilling of Bell at a cost of $15,500 as per specifications.  The Board accepted the Superintendent’s recommendation on a motion by Ronnie Smith, seconded by James “Buddy” Vickers.

2.
Gym Floor, Trenton and Bell Schools – The Superintendent recommended the bid for gym floor re-finishing at Bell and Trenton Schools to be awarded to the lowest bidder, H.A. Gassett of Ocala at a cost of $7,000.00 as per specifications.  The Board accepted the Superintendent’s recommendation on a motion by Raymond Hutchinson, seconded by James “Buddy” Vickers.

REPORTS
Reports were given by board members, the Superintendent and the School Board Attorney.

ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business to come before the Board it adjourned.
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